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From: Cllr. Forehead, Christine <FOREHC@CAERPHILLY.GOV.UK>  
Sent: 31 March 2022 12:11 
To: Hopkins, Kathryn <HOPKIK1@CAERPHILLY.GOV.UK> 
Subject: RE: TOG Farm 
 

Hi Kath, 
 
In relation to my objection to the TOG Farm application:- 
 
In relation to crime and disorder there has been no actual crime on the site as far as 
I know but the loud music being played well into the night in a residential area is a 
nuisance for the community. The Police, Fire Service and the Ambulance Service 
have inspected the site and they have all confirmed that if a serious incident 
occurred they would not be able to access the site. 
 
With regards Public Safety the access to the site is a very narrow farm track which is 
very muddy for most of the time. Customers are transported from the main road to 
the site on the back of a flat-bed lorry with no safety equipment. 
 
Prevention from Nuisance. In addition to the noise issue many people using the site 
park in the village, where there is already a parking issue, resulting in car doors 
being slammed and engines starting up in the early hours of the morning. 
 
Protection of children- the applicant have a number of farm animals freely roaming 
the site which the applicant claims are rare breeds. There are also three very large 
dogs one of which has bitten members of the public. Our schools used to run school 
trips to the site but this was stopped by the Education Department when they found 
out that it was happening. 
 
I hope this is of help to you and I can confirm that I am the elected Ward Member 
and speak on behalf of my constituents.   
 
Many thanks, 
Chris 
 
 


